CUSTOMER & SUPPORT SERVICES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 25TH October 2004

ACTION SHEET 

Present
Councillors J Dawson (Chair), K Garrido, Compton, B. Lea, Miller and Dobbs.
Officers
Russell Bernstein and Peter Kidd – Scrutiny Support.
Apologies
Councillors Owen, Holt and Jolley.
	ITEM
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	Action Sheet from previous meeting & matters arising
	Councillor Garrido has some information regarding the item on Citizenship Ceremonies, which is due to be considered by this committee in December.

Councillor Lea was grateful for the information on the drinking water contract but would like further information and would consider the detail further when the contract is next due for renewal.

The committee also considered the Action Sheet from the Audit Sub Committee meeting. Councillor Dobbs queried the action on the progress of e-government and the high level commitment. Russell was able to update members as to action taken and the progress is due to be reported to the next Scrutiny meeting. 

Members took the opportunity to put questions to the Strategic Director of Customer & Support Services relating to concerns around the IT provision for members. 

Current difficulties with the email system were explained and a solution was currently being developed, improvement would be in place within a week. The necessary security measures are responsible for some messages being unexpectedly blocked, there are ways to obtain quarantined messages but there is no mechanism for reading them to determine content, this would be a significant undertaking and there are simply no resources for this.

In the near future all Elected Members will be consulted to determine their individual IT needs, prior to replacement of existing equipment when the current contract ends next year.
	Councillor Garrido

David Hunter
	December

November



	Forward Plan of key decisions


	There were no matters arising from the forward plan.
	
	

	Reports of the Director of Customer & Support Services

Alan Westwood and Councillor Devine were also in attendance

	Sundry Debtors a report presented by Geoff Topping 
	This report outlined the sundry debtor collection performance for the year so far and detailed outstanding debt as at the 30th September 2004. Outstanding debt has fallen significantly however some categories of debt have shown an increase Geoff outlined the reasons for this. The predicted performance at year-end is expected to exceed the target of an overall 10% reduction in debt over 30 days and over 60 days old. 

Geoff was also able to provide information from a comparison of Greater Manchester Authorities, which showed, in terms of debtor days Salford was the lowest rated, 20% better than the average. Also in terms of Cash Collection, Salford was the highest performer. Geoff acknowledged that whilst Salford is well positioned progress could still be made in the right direction and the team will continue to look for improvements and share good practice.

Members were pleased to acknowledge the excellent progress made over recent years, and would support any improvements that could be made. 

There could be underlying reasons for debt in particular areas, which are not evident in the report. Members have asked for additional information the next report including a profile of debtors - how many individuals and the average value of debt, members also requested that the Health and Social Care Director provide detail behind the notified debt, particularly over 120 days old.

Councillor Miller complimented the hard working officers in the team who, based on her own experiences, dealt with individual cases in a helpful, sensitive and satisfactory way.
	Geoff Topping
	March 2005

	Debt Recovery Policy presented by Geoff Topping 
	In response to a need identified by the Benefit Fraud Inspectorate and District Audit Corporate Services have developed this policy to cover the billing, collection, recovery and enforcement of debt. The central theme is the introduction of a common consistent approach to debt recovery across the City Council. Other issues covered include; 

          Repayments from a customer with a number of debts to the council will be apportioned to each of the debts. 

          The promotion of and the availability of financial advice,

          The use of bailiffs, the sensitivity requirement and assessment of the ability to pay.

          Communications with customers and information sharing across departments.

After some discussion Members praised the report and endorsed the policy. The policy is to be piloted for 6 months in a specific area it will be closely monitored and the lessons learned, used update the policy. The Director will return with an update in 6 months time.
	Alan Westwood
	March / April 2005

	Personnel & Performance Service Plan presented by Mike Bleese, Head of Personnel

	Mike brought this report to inform members of the progress made against the Service Plan. The majority of measures are on target, some ahead of predicted timescales some behind. The 13 projects identified underpin the City Councils Human Resource Strategy, which has now been published on the Intranet. Mike explained some of the key issues in detail and answered questions raised by Members on various topics such as;

Diversity, staff and Member training, new performance management software, improvement to SAP, communication and marketing developments and Single Status. Attendance Management is an issue due for consideration next month.

Members approved of the progress made and look forward to the year-end report.
	Debbie Brown

Mike Bleese
	November

June 

	Workplan
	Members agreed it would be more productive if the Committee were to focus on a smaller number of agenda items in future a maximum of three items will be considered in depth and the workplan adjusted accordingly.

At the next meeting, the Committee will consider the Work programme for the coming year and the new terms of reference and roles and responsibilities following the Review of Corporate Governance and the alignment of Scrutiny Committees.
	Russell Bernstein / Peter Kidd
	November



	AOB
	Members were reminded the December meeting is at 9.30 am on the 20th December in the Centre of Excellence.
	Peter Kidd
	Dec 2004


	Chair
	Councillor J Dawson
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	Assistant Director of Scrutiny
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	Scrutiny Support Officer
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